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Dear Sir / Madam

I have no objection to this change per se, but please could further consideration be given to
addressing in mitigation to assist the wider ecology, biodiversity of the flora and fauna in the area to
help those land based animals, birds, amphibians and insects and other migrant birds; act as a
windbreak and reduce soil erosion.  Also, to help reduce the risk of fly tipping that occurs at north at
end of Skitter Road by Skitter Beck / Sea Wall access and in gateway along Marsh Lane.  I appreciate
that this may require cooperation and agreement of adjoining landowners.  I attach annotated map
extract. Suggestions are for:

1. infilling any retained hedges as well as providing more trees to augment other planting  and
small areas of woodland.

2. depth of screening at boundaries especially around the port, its associated compounds and
other commercial areas.  This seems to have reduced on looking south by reduction in size or
removal / death of the surrounding hedges. 

3. planting bull rushes and other marshland plants / meadow seed in margins.  A similar planting
mix occurs on the east side of Skitter Road and attracts many insects, including bees,
butterflies and dragon flies as well as small birds

4. options to use adjoining land for similar schemes which is not being used for crops or appears
to give low yields.

Thank you and regards
-------------------------------------------
 
Sheila Henley 
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